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Programme Updates
Reminder: Screening for women not registered at your

practice
We are aware that seasonal pressures on GP services may at times limit capacity to
offer primary HPV cervical screening, and that people who are seeking to book
screening appointments may be asked to wait a few weeks for their appointment or
call back. A cervical screening test is not an urgent test so women can be reassured
that they do not need an urgent appointment.

However, it is a principle of CervicalCheck that women can book a screening test with
any practice or clinic contracted with the programme. This means women do not
need to be a registered patient of your practice or clinic to have their screening test. 

When a woman’s test is due or if she is a new participant, she can have a free cervical
screening test with any contracted provider. So far this year, we have received 31
complaints about 45 different practices, an increase from 25 complaints about 29
different practices last year. These complaints and queries detail how women have
not been able to secure cervical screening appointments at practices and clinics
where they are not registered patients. All complaints are followed up individually
with practices and clinics to ensure they are offering appointments as per their
contractual obligation.

CervicalCheck Conference 2024: Fostering partnerships in
cervical screening

Planning for our CervicalCheck Conference
2024 on 19 October 2024 continues. The
conference is dedicated to fostering
collaboration among all our stakeholders,
including sample takers, laboratory,
histology and colposcopy colleagues. 

The call for abstracts is now open and you can submit your abstract by 13
September. Poster abstracts should be based on a project, patient/public initiative or
enhancement in cervical screening, colposcopy, laboratory or histology service
delivery under one of the following themes: quality improvement, fostering
partnerships and improving equity. 

More details are available here.

https://www2.healthservice.hse.ie/organisation/nss/news/cervicalcheck-conference-2024/#call-for-abstracts


Please make sure you tick the correct sample site when you fill in a cervical screening
form. This helps to prevent delays in processing the sample.

Where the cervix is present and has been viewed and sampled correctly, tick
the Cervix box.
Where the cervix is not present, tick the Vault (post-total hysterectomy) box.

Reminder: Tick the box!

‘Your colposcopy explained’

Everything your patients need to know
about going for a colposcopy, from
getting their appointment, to what
happens during their exam, to their
colposcopy results is answered in a
recent blog on our website by midwife
Colposcopist Ann Marie Collins.

Translated information available

We have resources in over 20 languages that
help explain cervical screening to participants
where English is not their first language,
including CervicalCheck information sheets,
screening forms and information videos. If you
would like to suggest a language that a
resource should be translated into, please
email communications@screeningservice.ie

In the coming weeks, we will be contacting a sample of
contracted doctors with information about their
engagement with the Standards for Quality Assurance in
Cervical Screening – Quality Assurance in Primary Care &
Other Settings.

Primary care monitoring

https://x.com/hashtag/colposcopy?src=hashtag_click
https://www2.healthservice.hse.ie/organisation/nss/news/your-colposcopy-explained/
https://www.cervicalcheck.ie/cervical-screening-test-guidelines-and-forms/forms-reference-documents-and-reports.16279.html
mailto:communications@screeningservice.ie


Cervical Screening Education Programme 

We are pleased to invite you to participate in
the Cervical Screening Education Programme
designed specifically for experienced sample
takers. 

An experienced sample taker is someone with
extensive experience in taking cervical samples
and offering a cervical screening service. They
may be nurses or doctors working under the
supervision of a Clinically Responsible Doctor
(CRD) or may be CRDs themselves. 

This role is crucial to the success of eliminating
cervical cancer in Ireland, by ensuring you have
the most up-to-date education and resources.
If you have completed the education
programme prior to the transition to primary

HPV screening in 2020, this is a new programme that will provide you with the
additional knowledge and understanding of HPV cervical screening, including: 

Understanding HPV: Update your knowledge on HPV infection and its transient
nature. This will help you explain and reassure women who receive a repeat in one
year result.
Effective Communication: Learn how to clearly explain the benefits and
limitations of screening, the significance of consent, and the implications of all
possible results and referrals.
Answering FAQs: Build confidence in addressing questions about HPV
vaccination, various referral pathways (Colposcopy vs Ambulatory Gynae), and the
quality assurance processes of the cervical screening programme.
Programme Processes: Gain a thorough understanding of essential processes,
including when to complete the hysterectomy data collection forms, failsafe
mechanisms, and discharge procedures.

The education is delivered through online recorded presentations, allowing you to
learn at your own pace. Additionally, a CervicalCheck Clinical Trainer will visit your
workplace to support you and ensure you are clinically competent. Upon completion,
you will receive 24 CPD/CEU from NMBI or ICGP, and an additional 3 CPD/CEU if you
attend a 3-hour observational visit at colposcopy.

By participating, you will enhance your ability to provide a high-quality cervical
screening service to screening participants.

Click here for further information about education programmes and clinical updates
or email stu@cervicalcheck.ie with any queries. 

https://www.cervicalcheck.ie/health-professionals/training.16282.html
mailto:stu@cervicalcheck.ie


Reminder: correct demographic details
Since the beginning of 2024, we have seen an increase in patient detail mix-ups on
cervical screening forms received to the laboratory, including forms containing
demographic details that belongs to at least two women. Please check all
demographic details on the form including surname at birth and mother’s maiden
name with women when they attend for cervical screening, particularly where there
are women with similar names on your practice management system. Women with
the same or similar names can be flagged on most practice management IT systems
to avoid selection of the wrong person or mix-up of demographic details.

 Vial expiration  
Please note the upcoming 2024 vial batch expiry dates, as follows:

These vials should be reviewed as expiry dates near. Payment will not issue for
tests submitted to the programme laboratory in expired vials. Samples may also
have to be destroyed and tests repeated. The vial ID sticker must be placed by
the requesting sample taker on the cervical screening form.

Please also be aware that when the expiry date on the new purple Hologic vial
(silver text) is covered with an addressograph label, it cannot be read. If the
expiry date is obscured by a patient label, the manufacturers’ lot numbers are an
alternative way to confirm the expiry date. If neither the expiry date nor the lot
number are visible (obscured by a label), the sample will be destroyed.

Schedule of learning events: July - December 2024
As our schedule of learning events takes a pause for the summer, it provides the
perfect opportunity to watch back on the recordings of previous webinars  available
here. We are continuing lunchtime webinars into winter 2024. For more information
about July - December dates and topics, please see here. 

Don't forget to follow
us on X @NSShse
and LinkedIn to get
all your up-to-date

information.
#choosescreening

Contact us
Email: info@cervicalcheck.ie
Freephone: 1800 45 45 55
Website: hse.ie/cervicalcheck
Post: CervicalCheck, Freepost LK407,
Limerick.

Primary Care Coordinator
Email: primarycarecoordinator@cervicalcheck.ie
Telephone: 061 406 547 or 061 406 567

Access queries
Email: access@cervicalcheck.ie 

https://www.cervicalcheck.ie/health-professionals/webinars-and-updates.16316.html
https://www.cervicalcheck.ie/health-professionals/training.16282.html
https://twitter.com/NSShse
https://www.linkedin.com/company/national-screening-service/
mailto:access@cervicalcheck.ie

